May/June 2018

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

We safely made it stateside! We thank you for your prayers. With layovers and flight times, it took us forty hours to
get to Cleveland, OH. We are now settled in our furlough home and have done some light traveling the first month
—only three thousand miles. But June picked up as we traveled to northern Michigan, North Carolina, West
Virginia, and Ohio. Please continue to pray as we travel the country. We will present our ministry to ten new
churches, and we have many more supporting churches to visit!

We had some interesting things take place in Kosrae. Last prayer letter, we asked you to pray for Jim and Patty
Bailey as they would be filling in for us while we are on furlough. Pastor Bailey was coming home from church one
evening and stopped to pick up some food. It was raining that night, and he soon fell sick. The doctors in Kosrae
believed Pastor Bailey had pneumonia and something else they could not figure out. They recommended he return
home for testing. Upon arrival in the States, doctors diagnosed Pastor Bailey with a severe case of pneumonia and
strep throat.

When the news of the Baileys' leaving went out, one of the missionaries in Pohnpei, Bro. Gabriel Eiben, booked a
flight that very day to Kosrae. He helped the Baileys pack up and get to the airport. For the next two weeks, Bro.
Eiben filled in for us. We are so thankful that he was able to help out quickly. We appreciate having someone,
which we have only met over the phone and through email, drop everything for our ministry.

With no clear plan of attack, we prayed that God would open the door for someone to come. Brother Eiben
suggested a young man in Pohnpei, Brandy Hadley. Brandy has been working with Pastor Clayton Eliam, a national
pastor in Pohnpei. We have never met Brandy but heard that he has the heart for preaching, a wife, and a month
old baby.

We contacted Brandy's pastor to see if Brandy could fill in until we returned from furlough. We were amazed to
hear that Pastor Clayton could share him for eight months. He told me that another man in his church just
surrendered three days before our conversation to help out more with the youth (Brandy’s job) and asked how
that would be possible. Only God can do that!

Within a week, Brandy, his wife, and baby were in Kosrae. Please pray for them as they adjust and continue the
ministry of Tafunsak Baptist Church. Some people heard about these unexpected issues with Baileys and Hadleys.
Many prayed, and some even gave to help ease the finical burden. Thank you for your faithful prayers and
generosity.

Please continue praying for David Kihleng and his treatments. We were able to
see him during our layover in Hawaii. He was not doing very well at that time.
However the last we heard, he is doing a lot better. Also, his dad, Bruce, was
able to find a job on the mainland—Praise the Lord.

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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